
   A Message from the Manager - Jˉɵeʟ Gˉʘᴜ 

 

Our Town 
Wɫʮʵ˗ʦ Updaɾʍ 

¢ƻǿƴ ƻŦ .ǳǊƎŀǿ ω ǿǿǿΦōǳǊƎŀǿƴŎΦƎƻǾ ω млф bƻǊǘƘ ²ŀƭƪŜǊ {ǘǊŜŜǘΣ .ǳǊƎŀǿΣ b/ ω фмл-нрф-нмрм ω ƳŀƛƭϪōǳǊƎŀǿƴŎΦƎƻǾ 

                DECEMBER 30, 2019 - JANUARY 3, 2020 

January 14  

4:00 PM 

Board of  

Commissioners  

Meeting  

 

January 16  

5:30 PM 

Board of Adjustment  

& Planning & Zoning  

Board Meeting  

 

January 20  

Town offices closed  

for Martin Luther  

King, Jr. Day  

 

January 24  

6:30 PM 

Family Bingo Night  

 

January 29  

5:00 PM 

TDA Community  

Business Workshop 

CALENDAR 

New YearéNew DecadeéNew Progress 

As a year comes to a close, it is customary to look back and reflect on all that has happened.  2019 has been a great 

year in Burgaw.  Though there are always challenges, we strive to turn the challenges into opportunities. A few 

things from 2019é (1) Completion of Osgood Canal Stormwater Project, (2) Purchase of a Grapple Truck for 

Weekly Debris Pickup, (3) Hiring a New Parks & Recreation Director, (4) Hiring of New Planning Director, (5) 

Addition of New Parks & Recreation Activities and Events, (6) Development of a New Town Website, (7) Paving 

of 1.6 Miles of Town Streets, (8) Updating Disaster Preparedness Plan, (9) Creation of an Emergency Operations 

Center, (10) Established Capital Reserve Fund for Downtown Revitalization, (11) Creation of Fa­ade Grant 

Program, (12) Purchased and Placed into Service a New Fire Truck, (13) Implemented Employee Longevity Pay to 

Recognize Employees for Their Years of Service, (14) Purchased New Planning, Parks & Recreation and Police 

Vehicles, (15) Continued to Improve our Water and Sewer Infrastructure, (16) Upgraded Audio/Video System at 

the Depot, (17) Appointed a Deputy Finance Officer, (18) Completed Full Renovation of the Old Jail/Pender 

County Tourism Building from Damage Due to Hurricane Florence, (19) Hired an Assistant Police Chief and K9 

Officer, (20) Developed New Weekly Newsletter, and (21) Continued Development and Growth of Our Beautiful 

Town.  

Now that 2020 is officially here, we are making plans to have another wonderful year in our town.  Town Staff is 
currently preparing for our budget preparation season and will be working with Commissioners to set goals, 

objectives, and priorities for the upcoming year.  One main goal of 2020 is to continue working to improve our 
storm drainage system.  This is a long and expensive task, but we are committed and working with State and 

Federal Partners for grant funding in order to complete additional projects.  We are excited and ready for another 
productive year in Burgaw. Happy New Year! 

NEW YEARõS EVE BLUEBERRY DROP 
The Parks & Recreation Department would like to thank 

everyone that was involved in the 2 nd  Annual New Yearõs Eve 

Blueberry Drop. The event was a great success this year and 

Rivermist Band put on a fantastic show for our residents and 

visitors. We are thrilled to be able to provide such a great 

experience here in Burgaw and look forward to the potential of this 

event. Special thanks to Town of Burgaw staff, Pender County Tourism, 

Pender County Parks & Recreation, and the NC Blueberry Festival for all 

their help with this yearõs event. We hope everyone has a wonderful year 

in 2020! 

Welcome  


